FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

June 2, 2009
President Marla Miller called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present except Grant Kirby, Jane Perri and Kevin Brown.  A quorum was determined.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the May 5, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – M. Miller –  President’s Council met and all the policies that had been forwarded for approval were reviewed.  All policies except the Honorary Degree Policy were approved and signed by President Maples.  The Honorary Degree Policy will be returned to committee for rewriting with some edits and suggestions from President Maples.  
Report of the Vice President – J. Zipay – No report.  
REPORT OF THE PROVOST – B. Burda – There will be a Provost’s Forum at the Creamery on Monday, June 8th.  
REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – M. Miller – No report.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – T. Fogarty – No report.
Welfare Committee – K. Usher – No report.
Academic Standards – D. Caldwell – No report.

Faculty Compensation – M. Neupert – In the task of finding a new list of comparators for OIT, the committee has received a list of potential comparators from the state.  The list of 250 has been reviewed and reduced to a list of 14.  The committee hopes to have State Board approval of the list ASAP.  
REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR  AD HOC COMMITTEES – None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None.
NEW BUSINESS – None.
REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson – AOF was originally a branch of IFS for the explicit purpose of lobbying the legislature for faculty.  AOF is not a union and is not engaged in collective bargaining.  Lobbyist Mark Nelson is the current executive director of AOF.  
OUS system does not appear to be willing to continue increased reduced tuition and fees for faculty, staff or more than one child.  Currently, it is one person per household.    
REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – M. Sevigny – The State Board will meet at OIT the first Friday in October.  IFS will sponsor an informal coffee hour with the Board before the meeting and everyone is encouraged to attend to be a presence for the Board.  
REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – J. Long – Budget hearings were held last week with reports from campus vice-presidents.  FOAC is currently looking at a 20% budget reduction scenario; more meetings will be held.  
REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – T. Richey – Council elections were held last month for some vacated seats.  Tony was re-elected; Shellie Wilson will replace Greg Stewart.  Ginny Gardiner and Ron McCutcheon will be the representatives to Faculty Senate next year.  
REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – R. Santiago – Despite ASOIT elections, there is no president for next year yet; the selection process is on-going according to the constitution and by-laws.  
April Placencia, Portland ASOIT senator, has been selected for the Pride of OIT Award.  

OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – Extensive discussion of the budget problems and the impact on the faculty.  There will be a faculty forum on July 7th to share any new information.  
Anne Hiller-Clark announced that the Library is starting to build a text book collection and will take book donations from faculty and students.  
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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